-------- Original Message --------
Subject: Dean Martin
From: <don@donpeterson.org>
Date: Sun, August 23, 2015 1:45 pm
To: jherrera@munitemps.com
Hello Mr. Herrera,

My name is Don Peterson, and I am a City Council Member for the City of Banning. Last year the City of Banning hired Mr. Dean Martin, a temporary employee who is provided by your company. 

Originally Mr. Martin was hired by Interim City Manager June Overholt for a Finance position. However, Mr. Martin now wears several hats, one for the City Manager, and the other for the Finance Director.

Last Thursday (8-20-15), I received an email from a local resident regarding Mr. Martin (see attached). It seems Mr. Martin is presently engaged in a lawsuit against his former employer “Inland Empire Utilities Agency”, and it’s CEO “Richard Atwater”. (see attached)

In 2011, Mr. Martin filed a complaint alleging Age Discrimination, Racial Discrimination, Defamation, and Wrongful Termination, which is a concern to me, since our City has been inundated with similar lawsuits over the last 3 years.

Personally, I believe Mr. Martin’s background should have been disclosed, and you should have been more transparent with us. Particularly since you have some knowledge of Banning's history, and know what this City has been through. Therefore, I find your non-disclosure of Mr. Martin’s pending litigation particularly disturbing to say the least.

Furthermore, I have been informed by several employees working in City Hall that, on numerous occasions there have been Process Servers attempting to serve Mr. Martin at City Hall during business hours. As you know, the City will not accept service on the behalf of any employee if, the situation has nothing to do with the City of Banning.

Personally, I do not believe Mr. Martin would have made it through the selection process had the Council been made privy to his background information up front, and it is sad that we were not given that opportunity. Ironically, you have provided us with an employee that is engaged in litigation against our own Insurance Company (ERMA). Amazing isn’t it……

In any event, I have personally lost confidence in your employee, and your company. The City of Banning has hired two temporary employees from your firm, and both have had background issues. If you are not conducting backgrounds on your applicants, then I suggest you start. If you do conduct backgrounds, then I suggest you re-train your Staff or send them to school.

In closing, please understand that, the City of Banning needs to do everything it can to protect itself from vexatious litigants.

If you have any questions, please give me a call.

Don Peterson, Councilman

City of Banning, CA

